
Since the creation of the Botanical 
Society in 1974, a touch of greenery 
has been added to our college. The So­
ciety’s extensive projects include their 
annual plant sale, as well as the main­
tenance of the roof garden; planters 
in front of school, and plants in the 
student lounge. The members raise 
their own plants for school use and

publish a semi-annual booklet about 
plant care. The purpose of this Society 
is to offer to the students and faculty 
a chance to learn horticultural skills 
and gain respect for living things.

Sr. Virginia Cotter is the moderator 
while Joseph Annelli, Cathy Bontke 
and Gail Kolks are the respective offi­
cers. Chairman of the plant sales is 
Fran Celentano.

Vice President Cathy Bontke and President Joe Annelli conduct a meeting o f the society.
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Check­
mate

For the past four years the St. Fran­
cis College Chess Club has run an intra­
mural chess championship. It has 
played as a team in three interscholas­
tic tournaments and its aim is to pro­
mote the enjoyment of chess at the 
college.

Carmine Lisotta, Paul Gallant, and George Brossaid John Scollo and A1 Elguezabal
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